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See the following for information regarding employee participation in the electoral process: 

Exhibit A: Notice of Employee Rights and Responsibilities Regarding Political Participa-

tion—1 page 
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EXHIBIT A 

NOTICE OF EMPLOYEE RIGHTS AND RESPONSIBILITIES  

REGARDING POLITICAL PARTICIPATION  

Memo 

To: All District Employees 

Date:   

As the election period nears, this information is provided to serve as guidance regarding em-

ployee political participation.  While the District encourages personal participation in the polit-

ical process, including voting, please remember that any engagement or participation in polit-

ical activities must be done on your own time and in an individual capacity.  Please be certain 

not to represent yourself as speaking on behalf of the District. 

In addition, Texas law prohibits the use of District funds and resources to campaign or advo-

cate for or against any candidate or measure.  District resources include, but are not limited 

to, the District’s technology resources, telephones, and copy and fax machines.  District facil-

ities will not be used by anyone to publish or circulate any type of political advertising, except 

as allowed by law or Board policy. 

The following guidelines are provided to encourage all employees to operate with respect to 

one another and the political process: 

 Teachers will not use their classroom or instructional time to advocate for or against any 

particular candidate or measure. 

 Unless specifically authorized by the District, employees will not use District time or re-

sources to communicate with legislators or legislative staff to advocate or provide infor-

mation on legislative issues. 

 Employees will not wear any clothing, badges, buttons, or symbols that advocate any 

candidate or measure during hours of employment or during any time while performing 

acts within the scope of employment. 

 Political advertisements of any type will not be placed in teacher mailboxes or posted in 

teacher workrooms, teacher lounges, or on classroom websites. 

 Political signs, including, but not limited to, yard signs, bumper stickers, and flyers will 

not be brought on District property for distribution, except as allowed by law when Dis-

trict property is being used as a polling place and on the employee’s own time. 

 District employees and staff members are permitted to have election bumper stickers on 

their vehicles while parked on school property; however, the addition of signs or writing 

on the vehicle is prohibited.   


